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STATEMENT BY THE CZECH REPUBLIC

The Czech Republic welcomes the delegation of the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea (DPRK). We are encouraged by certain steps undertaken by the DPRK since the last UPR such as the ratification of the CRPD in 2016 [and the Optional Protocol to the CRC on the Sale of Children, Child Prostitution and Child Pornography]. However, numerous credible reports still suggest that the human rights situation in the DPRK remains of grave concern. 

The Czech Republic makes the following recommendations to the DPRK leadership:

1) First, to engage in a genuine dialogue with the Human Rights Council, the OHCHR and independent UN mechanisms on addressing reported human rights violations and allow for unfettered access of independent human rights monitors to the country;

2) Second, to prevent cases of enforced disappearance and summary and arbitrary executions and publish data on the application of the death penalty;       

3) Third, to promote equality and end all forms of discrimination, in particular the songbun system discriminating against citizens according to their family background and loyalty to the regime;    

4) Fourth, to end censorship and ensure the full enjoyment of the right to freedom of expression both online and offline; 

5) Finally, to build an independent judiciary, unconditionally release all political prisoners and prisoners detained without a due process.

Thank you.

